
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 21, 2016 
 
 FINANCE/ADMINISTRATION MEMORANDUM 
 
 2016-1 
 
 
TO:     Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission 
 
THROUGH:  Kirk Bednar, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Karen Harper, Acting Director of Finance 
 
SUBJECT: Monthly Department Report – Mid Year Report Through 

December 2015 
 
Financial Reporting   
 
Please find attached revenue and expenditure reports for all City funds for the month 
of December.  These reports explain budget to actual comparisons for the six months 
of the 2015-2016 fiscal year.    
 
Actual YTD revenues through December 2015 are $22,134,821 versus $21,013,381 
for YTD December 2014, a $1,121,440 or 5.3% increase.  Major revenue account 
increases (decreases) through December 2015 compared to the previous year are 
provided below:  
 

Revenue Account 
Increase 
(Decrease) 

% 
Change

Local Sales Tax $474,414 8.41%
Real and Personal Property Tax $325,944 2.94%
Wholesale Beer Tax ($9,114) (3.32%)
Wholesale Liquor Tax $26,572 9.54%
Business Tax $4,958 2.12%
Hotel/Motel Tax $82,375 13.63%
CATV $9,425 5.00%
Building Permits $37,732 9.78%
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State Shared Sales Tax $187,126 16.40%
Municipal Court Fines ($11,962) (8.61%)
Interest Earnings $18,548 56.12%

Previously, taxpayers filed their business tax returns based on classification filing 
periods which were staggered throughout the year.  FY 2016 marks the second year 
for the filing deadline to correspond with the fiscal year of the business. Given that 
most taxpayers have a December fiscal year period (approximately 91%), with a 
filing deadline of April 15th, the City will continue to receive most of the Business 
Tax collections in May.     

Please see the attached muti-year revenue spreadsheets for additional trend history 
information.            

Total General Fund expenditures stand at 53% of budget through the first 6 months, 
consistent with previous years.  Reflected are the full year’s operating transfers to the 
Debt Service Fund ($3,350,000), Municipal Center Fund ($610,000), Emergency 
Communications District ($418,700), Capital Projects Fund, ($300,000) Facility 
Maintenance Fund ($200,000), the contribution to City schools ($214,500) and 
program contributions ($87,000).  Actual expenditures incurred for the first six 
months are $18,567,591.     

In addition, copies of management reports for the City's Water/Sewer Fund are 
attached.  These reports reflect positive fiscal year operating results with a 
cumulative net income of $640,776 versus $1,686,958 for the same period last year.    

Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional information. 
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